## TOWN OF GREENVILLE MAY MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday, May 8, 2001 Meeting Time: 7:30 p.m.

- MINUTES OF APRIL MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)
  - A. Parking for Greenville Elementary School
  - B. Floyd Co. Solid Waste Dist. Location for Recycling ( US 150 & W 3<sup>rd</sup> St.)

## IV. OTHER MATTERS

## COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
- **B. TOWN MARSHAL** 
  - 1. Personal Manual
  - 2. Car Cruise
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- D. FINANCE (Jack Sprigler)
- V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)
  - A. Highway 150 Project
  - B. Old Vincennes Project
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

## MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

May	8.	2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:30 p.m. with Council Members L. Ray Gibson, Mike Receveur, Hanzel Barclay and David Matthews and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler present.

Also attending was Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost, linda Simon, Mike Arnold, Mark Trail and Marshal David Moore.

Minutes of the April meeting was reviewed by the Council and approved 5-0 after a motion by L. Ray Gibson to dispense with the reading and approve as written.

The council voted 5-0 to approve proposals submitted for drainage work along the Greenville/Georgetown Road from U.S. 150 to W. harrison St. as follows:

Also approved 5-0 was a proposal by Libs Paving for paving and patching of Town streets in the amount of \$2,500.00.

Gary Getrost apprised the Council of the status of the U.S. 150/Stiller Rd. project; water line relocation at the bridge replacement near Floyd Central High School and the current medical LOA of Janice Gibson. Gary stated that due to Sheila Moore taking a vacation during June he will need to hire a temporary person to fill the position during her absence; Council agreed. Gary also stated he was in the process of obtaining estimates for painting the Utility standpipe and water tank.

David Matthews apprised the Council of his continued work on ordinances and various planning information. Council members will review the information he submitted at each meeting.

The Council approved (5-0) an agreement with the Floyd County Commissioners for the bridge project water line relocation (#RS 7922/RS 7722) giving Council President Ted Miller the authority to sign providing the agreement meets approval of legal counsel.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility and an expenditure of \$ 779.00 to the Greenville Festival Committee which will be paid "on demand".

Mike Receveur proposed Council Member Hanzel Barclay be the committee of one to oversee the Marshal's position since Mr. Barclay is a former State Trooper and his expertise will be helpful to the Council and Town. There were no objections to his proposal.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST.

Clerk of the Connci